
Agenda Item No: 12.C

STAFF REPORT

Report To: Board of Supervisors Meeting Date: October 6, 2022

Staff Contact: Carol Akers, Purchasing & Contracts Administrator and Fire Chief Sean Slamon

Agenda Title: For Possible Action: Discussion and possible action regarding authorization to purchase
three AutoPulse resuscitation systems, plus related accessories, and three one-year
service plans, for the Carson City Fire Department (“CCFD”) through joinder contract
PS20200 between the League of Oregon Cities and ZOLL Medical Corporation (“ZOLL”) for
an amount not to exceed $60,254.10. (Carol Akers, cakers@carson.org and Sean Slamon,
sslamon@carson.org)

Staff Summary: The City currently has three AutoPulse resuscitation systems to perform
automatic patient chest compressions in the field. This purchase authority would provide
three additional AutoPulse resuscitation system units, accessories and a one-year service
plan for the three units.  This purchase was approved as part of the Fiscal Year ("FY")
2023 Capital Improvement Program ("CIP").

Agenda Action: Formal Action / Motion Time Requested: Consent

Proposed  Motion
I move to approve the purchase authority as requested.

Board's Strategic Goal
Efficient Government

Previous Action
May 19, 2022 - The Board of Supervisors approved the Final Budget for FY 2023, including the Capital
Improvement Program ("CIP").

Background/Issues & Analysis
This purchase authority would ensure backup AutoPulse resuscitation systems are available when primary
devices are unavailable due to cleaning, maintenance or other operational circumstance, including
circumstances when the units must be left with a patient after transport to the hospital until hospital staff can
stabilize the patient. 

When a device is unavailable, paramedics must revert to advanced cardiac resuscitation protocol, which is
traditional CPR. The addition of these three devices will help CCFD maintain the highest quality of patient
cardiopulmonary resuscitation care possible.

The purchase would be made at a discount through the joinder contract below:   

Joinder Contract No. PS20200, between ZOLL and League of Oregon Cities, expiring June 8, 2023. 
https://nppgov.com/contract/zoll-medical/ 

1



ZOLL has offered to further discount portions of the purchase because CCFD is a member of the Lake Tahoe
Regional Fire Chief’s Association. 

Applicable Statute, Code, Policy, Rule or Regulation
NRS 332.115(1)(d), 332.195

Financial Information
Is there a fiscal impact? Yes

If yes, account name/number: Ambulance Fund Equipment Fund 5012525-507775

Is it currently budgeted? Yes

Explanation of Fiscal Impact: If approved, account 5012525-507775 will be reduced by a not to exceed
amount of $60,254.10; the amount approved through the 2023 CIP process was $64,519. 

Alternatives
Do not approve the purchase authority and/or provide alternative direction to staff.

Attachments:
NPPGov_Contract_PS20200.pdf

Carson City Fire Department- Q-23700 - Version 1 (1).pdf

Board Action Taken:
Motion: _________________ 1) ________________ Aye/Nay

2) ________________ _________
_________
_________
_________
_________

_________________________________
(Vote Recorded By)
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https://legistarweb-production.s3.amazonaws.com/uploads/attachment/pdf/1578725/NPPGov_Contract_PS20200.pdf
https://legistarweb-production.s3.amazonaws.com/uploads/attachment/pdf/1576610/Carson_City_Fire_Department-_Q-23700_-_Version_1__1_.pdf
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